CANADIAN DEXTER CATTLE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING May 21, 2015
A meeting of the Canadian Dexter Cattle Association Board of Directors was held by conference call on May 21, 2015. 
Present: Adrian Hykaway (President), Allyn Nelson (Vice-President), Cathy Heinzelman, Ian Payne, Brenda Pollard, Ron Black (Recording Secretary)

Absent: Becky Williams 

President Adrian Hykaway called the meeting to order. There was no objection to the meeting being taped. 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS:

Moved by Ian Payne that the minutes of the Directors’ meeting held on February 19, 2015 be adopted as circulated. Seconded by Brenda Pollard. Carried.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES: None
REPORTS: 

a) Financial Report: Ron Black presented the financial report for 2015 as of April 30th. The association has had revenue totaling $4,730 and expenditures totaling $3,118 for a net income to date of $1,612. As of April 30th, there were 82 paid members for 2015. There have been 38 registrations and 47 transfers thus far in 2015 compared to 25 registrations and 33 transfers in the same period in 2014.  Ron reported that the 2014 records will be sent to Allan Chartered Accountant for review next week.  
b) Newsletter: Brenda Pollard asked for submissions by May 31st for the next issue. Due to changes to her computer, the Newsletter will have somewhat of a new look for the next issue. 
c) Promotional Items: Cathy Heinzelman reported that there have been no sales of promotional items since the last meeting. The supply of magnetic buttons has been exhausted, but she does not plan to order any more of them. 
d) Website: As Becky Williams was not in attendance, there was no report. It was agreed that the website appears to be working well.     
e) Membership: Adrian Hykaway reported that 5 information packages have been requested since the last meeting and CLRC has notified that there were 7 new owners. 
f) CLRC Annual Meeting: Ian Payne and Adrian Hykaway reported on the annual meeting of Canadian Livestock Records Corporation which they had attended. Highlights of the year included Ron Black’s retirement and the hiring of Jim Washer as the new General Manager. Two new members were elected to the CLRC Board of Directors. The new Chair is Mary Cork. At the Workshop in the morning, the CLRC Board had presented the strategic plan that it is developing for CLRC. It was reported at the meeting that there has been no recent action regarding changes to the Animal Pedigree Act. 

g) CBBC Annual Meeting: Adrian Hykaway reported on the annual meeting of Canadian Beef Breeds Council of which the CDCA is now a member.  There are some export opportunities at this time, although probably not for Dexters. The CBBC represents the purebred sector at several beef industry organizations and programs. There is concern in the industry about a beef shortage as some producers are selling off due to the current high beef prices. Presentations were given by Farm Credit Corporation and by Dr. John Crowley.   
OLD BUSINESS: 
a) Annual Meeting: Ian Payne agreed to organize the meeting as Becky Williams is no longer able to do so because of other commitments. There was consensus that the meeting be held in Eastern Ontario on August 8th if that can be arranged. That is the weekend of the nearby Williamstown Fair at which the Eastern Ontario Heritage Livestock Club has an extensive rare breeds display.  
b) Teleconferencing Equipment: Ian Payne reported that he is still working an acquiring this equipment. 

c) 4-H: Adrian Hykaway reported that he had sent a letter to the Canadian 4-H Council regarding the need to inform judges about Dexters if there will be Dexters in the classes that they judge. As no response had been received, he had placed a phone call and had received a list of contacts for all the provincial 4-H associations, and he is now working on contacting those associations.   
NEW BUSINESS:

a) Single-nucleotide polymorphism (SNP) DNA testing and Delta Genomics: Adrian Hykaway reported that he is still waiting for a response from Jim Washer at CLRC on establishment of data exchange between CLRC and Delta Genomics.    
b) CBBC Niche Breeds Meeting: Adrian Hykaway reported that CBBC is encouraging the niche breed associations to start collecting information to calculate EPD’s (Expected Progeny Differences) for their breeds. 
There was a long discussion on the feasibility for Dexters and the challenges there would be to achieving this. In particular, due to Dexter herds being very small for the most part, and the need to have scales available to regularly weigh animals, buy in from members to participate was seen as a major challenge. It was also expressed that Dexters do not normally command the kind of prices that would pay for the extra work and expense. It was the consensus that many Dexter owners will just not be interested.  

Adrian indicated also that the CBBC wants to hear from breed associations as to what the associations would like CBBC to assist them with. Ideas suggested for Dexters were: feed efficiency testing, funding for A1/A2 milk testing, marketing funding, a classification program that evaluates beef conformation, funding for ultrasound testing and measuring and a program of scoring for grass fed beef. Adrian will convey this list to the CBBC.  
c) Herd Book: Ron Black indicated that the longtime guideline for herd book publication is that it would be automatic for any year in which there were at least 100 registrations. As there were only 82 registr5ations in 2014, he was seeking direction on this matter. 

Moved by Cathy Heinzelman that the next volume of the CDCA Herd Book be produced in 2016 to include pedigrees registered in both 2014 and 2015.  Seconded by Brenda Pollard. Carried.  
d) Destruction of Ballots: 

Moved by Brenda Pollard that the ballots from the vote on the by-law amendment following the 2014 Annual Meeting be destroyed. Seconded by Cathy Heinzelman. Carried.   
e) Director Positions: Adrian Hykaway indicated that Allyn Nelson’s and Brenda Pollard’s terms on the Board expire this year and neither is eligible to be re-elected according to the CDCA by-laws as they have both served two full terms. Nominations for new members on the Board will thus be needed.  

f) By-law Amendment: As it has come forth that the requirement that all sires of calves born in 2014 and later be tested for PHA is preventing registration of some calves, a by-law amendment covering this situation, by requiring the animals being registered to be PHA tested, is needed. The Board of Directors, on the advice of CLRC, has already approved one exception, which CLRC has processed with the provision that an amendment be made to cover the situation. Members of the Board will draft and submit the necessary amendment. 
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Allyn Nelson.    
